PERFORMANCEPLUS
Business Consultants

May 18, 2020
Mr. Leonard McConnell

Town Supervisor

Prattsburgh, NY, 14873

Dear Mr. McConnell,

You will be receiving this evening a copy of the Report that I have prepared on behalf of the Prattsburgh Preservation Alliance, Inc. (PPA) The Title of the Report is Environmental, Health, and Economic Impacts of the Terra-Gen Proposal for an Industrial Wind Facility in the Town of Prattsburgh, NY.

The purpose of the Report is to provide PPA, you, and your Town Board with an independent analysis of the anticipated impacts of the project based on our twenty years of experience with industrial wind proposals across the state.  We have worked with some twenty towns over those years and all but two of these towns remain turbine free.  In one of these two towns, members of both the Town Board and Planning Board had been influenced by cash payments.  The other town had no zoning and was controlled by two families who happened to own the targeted hilltops.

All the other towns, which were rural recreational in character, re-examined their Comprehensive Plans and other Local Laws to be sure that they were protecting those aspects of the town that were most cherished by the residents. They also used multiple Public Hearings which sent crystal clear messages to the developer that they were not welcome in the town.

Pages 3 to 11 of our Report provides a summary of our findings.  The Quantitative Assessment of 15 Year Project Benefits on pages 10 and 11 shows in dollar terms what the project would mean for the people of Prattsburgh and neighboring towns and villages. The estimated total benefits are a little less than 8 million dollars.  The total estimated costs are more than 426 million dollars.  Without question, this project is not in the best interests of the people of Prattsburgh and surrounding communities. 
There is a stark contrast between the consulting work we do for clients and the work that someone like a Kevin Sheen does.  We are in the business of evaluating situations and making recommendations for positive change. Our evaluations are based on facts and sound science. Kevin Sheen has one and only one objective: make a lot of money for the people who actually own the business.  He will tell you whatever he thinks you want to hear.  When the question of wind turbine noise came up in Cohocton years ago, the Sheen-like developer said, "It will be like having a refrigerator running 1,000 feet away.”  When the migraines, sleep deprivation, tachycardia, and other symptoms of Wind 

Turbine Syndrome began to appear, the developer was gone.

We have referred to pages 3 through 11 of our work as a “report” because it contains our findings, what we have learned.  We do not include in our report all of our research and sources as thatcould lead to information overload.  That is why our source documentation, actually a sampling of the most pertinent studies, is found in 5 Tabs of Reference Materials.  These are the actual studies, performed or reported by competent professionals that provide the scientific support for our conclusions.

Moving forward we are hopeful that all Board members will take the time to study what we have provided and discuss your thoughts at regular Board meetings.  If you would like any assistance in this process please let us know.  We would be glad to assist.

Sincerely yours, 

Bradley E. Jones

Naples, NY, 14512      
3996 Donley Road, Naples NY 14512





585-233-8539        perplus1@aol.com

